




 

 

         
        

             
      

 
            

            
              

        
 

   
                 

  
     

 
  

     
 

   
 

       
     

    
 

   
         

                
  

 
    

    
      

          
          
     

  

        
       

     
  

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

  
   

   

The redesign of the Quality Assurance Framework is an important piece of work. I would like 
NZQA to keep other education agencies engaged in this work and continue its consultation 
with the sector. I also expect NZQA to regularly provide updates to the Minister for Tertiary 
Education and Skills on this through the appropriate channels. 

I understand that the work on the recognition of overseas qualifications is progressing well 
and that the team has sufficient flexibility to manage flow and demand in applications. I would 
like NZQA to review its charging model for this area to see whether the charges for either 
overseas applications or other government agencies are adequate. 

In its function as the Administrator for the Tertiary and International Learners Code of Practice, 
I would like NZQA to review its measures for next year’s SPE so that myself and the Minister 
of Tertiary Education Skills and Employment can better understand performance and value in 
this area, and in NZQA’s role as a regulator more generally. 

In relation to vocational education, I expect NZQA to work closely with the Ministry and Tertiary 
Education Commission on the new system design. 

Enhancing Board performance and engagement 

As a Board, you have a key role in ensuring that NZQA is well-placed to deliver on government 
priorities, be sustainable and an effective and efficient organisation, and deliver high-quality 
assessment and quality assurance services. 

The Board needs to be clear about expectations of the NZQA Senior Leadership Team (SLT) 
to ensure it has the necessary guidance and tools to manage the organisation through this 
critical time. I also expect that the deliverables set out in this letter are reflected in the NZQA 
Chief Executive’s performance expectations. 

I would like to meet with you monthly to hear your view on risks and issues as well as progress 
on critical issues. Key areas of interest for me include: 

• an update by October on the risks and issues facing the organisation in the short, 
medium, and long term, and on progress to reach financial and business sustainability, 

• a view on NZQA strategy and prioritisation by the end of the year, and 
• a six-monthly report on Board performance and the Monitor’s view of this on an annual 

basis. 

Finally, it is important to me that NZQA continues to be transparent in its operations and 
engagements with the Monitor within the Ministry of Education and that both the entity and 
Board engage closely with the Monitor. This must be supported by supplying the Monitor with 
the information it requires. 

Nāku noa, nā 

Hon Erica Stanford 
Minister of Education 

Bill Moran, Deputy Chair, NZQA 
Iona Holsted, Secretary for Education 
Andy Jackson, Hautū Kaupapahere | Policy 
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